
January 12, 2022 
 

To All Students,  
 

Trustee, Vice President for 
Education and Evaluation Affairs 

 
 

Entering Campus after the Winter Break and the University Entrance Exam 

 

 

Since the Year-end and New Year holidays, community-acquired infection with the highly 

infectious Omicron variant has been confirmed nationwide, and the infection is spreading 

rapidly. Infections of COVID-19 originating from outside Fukui prefecture have also been 

spreading in the prefecture, and there is concern about the rapid spread of infection in Fukui. 

I would like to ask all students to brace yourselves and take thorough infection-prevention 

measures such as wearing a mask properly, hand washing, health monitoring, and refraining 

from parties. If you feel unusual, such as having a fever, consult with your family doctor or the 

nearest medical institution first. If you do not have any family doctor or do not know whom to 

consult, contact the consulting line of the Fukui Prefecture “Consultation Center,” TEL: (0776)-

20-0795 (callers will be guided to a cell phone number outside the opening hours). (If you are 

outside Fukui, contact the consultation service in your place of residence). 

If you move to/from other prefectures, make sure to be back in Fukui at least 3 days before 

entering campus, avoid person-to-person contact, stay home and monitor your health condition 

as much as possible. In addition, if each school or graduate school gives directions, please obey 

them. 

You are able to take a free PCR test for residents of Fukui prefecture if you are concerned 

about the possibility of COVID-19 infection, such as in case you are unable to receive 

vaccinations for health reasons, returned home from outside the prefecture after the New Year 

holidays, or have had a meal in Fukui prefecture with family or friends who then returned to 

their homes outside the prefecture. 

 

 

[Contact Information] 

Bunkyo Campus 

Student Affairs Division Student Support 

TEL:0776-27-8716, 8403 

E-mail: ggakusei@ml.u-fukui.ac.jp 

Tsuruga Campus 

Administration Division for Tsuruga Campus 

TEL:0770-25-0553, 0551, 0021 

 E-mail：  skatom-s@ml.u-fukui.ac.jp 
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